RECEIVED



MAR 1 2 2018

Julie Mikulas

Land Manager

March 9, 2018

DIVISION OF RECLAMATION
MINING AND SAFETY

Mr. Michael Cunningham
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203

RE: Spec Agg Quarry M-1974-004, Follow-up to inspection dated December 19, 2017

Dear Mr. Cunningham:

Please accept this letter as our written response to the three items due 03/12/18.

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS: The operator shall demonstrate the operation is in compliance with the Office of the State Engineer by providing evidence they have obtained a valid well permit, substitute water supply plan, or approved water augmentation plan by the corrective action date.

RESPONSE: Copy of our water court decree is attached.

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS: The Operator shall submit a Technical Revision, with the required \$216 revision fee, to update and clarify the approved Reclamation Plan. The Technical Revision shall address how the visual barrier will be reclaimed within the limits of the permit boundary. In addition, the Operator shall submit any available documentation which demonstrates the necessary local government agencies reviewed and approved the construction of the visual barrier. The Technical Revision shall be submitted by the corrective action date.

RESPONSE: Martin Marietta requests a 30 day extension and will submit the Technical Revision by April 12, 2018.

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS: The operator shall submit a Technical Revision, with the required \$216 revision fee, to update and clarify the approved reclamation plan to account for the exposed groundwater by the corrective action date.

RESPONSE: Martin Marietta feels that this is addressed in the water court decree attached. Please give me a call to discuss once you have reviewed the decree so we can discuss what you would like included in the technical revision. Our intent is to submit one Technical Revision that addresses both of these remaining corrective actions. Martin Marietta requests a 30 day extension to April 12, 2018.

Please let me know if anything additional is needed at this time.

Sincerely, Julie Mikulas, Land Manager

Rocky Mountain Division – Northern Office 1800 N Taft Hill Road, Fort Collins, CO 80534 julie.mikulas@martinmarietta.com www.martinmarietta.com